
WAC 365-198-010  Authority and purpose.  (1) Chapter 43.362 RCW 
establishes a regional transfer of development rights program in cen-
tral Puget Sound, including King, Pierce, Kitsap, and Snohomish coun-
ties and the cities and towns within these counties. A transfer of de-
velopment rights program is a market-based exchange mechanism that en-
courages the voluntary transfer of development rights from sending 
areas that a community wants to conserve to receiving areas where 
growth and the infrastructure to support growth are planned. Partici-
pation in the regional transfer of development rights program by coun-
ties, cities and towns is optional.

(2) The purpose of this chapter is to make it easy to transfer 
development rights from counties to cities and towns in the regional 
transfer of development rights program. The purpose of the regional 
transfer of development rights program is to conserve resource, rural 
and other land prioritized for conservation consistent with RCW 
43.362.040 and county transfer of development right programs, and to 
encourage growth in cities and towns consistent with the state Growth 
Management Act under chapter 36.70A RCW.

(3) The purpose of this chapter is to adopt by rule terms and 
conditions of an interlocal agreement for transfers of development 
rights between counties, cities, and towns. Counties, cities, and 
towns participating in the regional transfer of development rights 
program have the option of adopting the terms and conditions by refer-
ence to transfer development rights across jurisdictional boundaries 
as an alternative to entering into an interlocal agreement under chap-
ter 39.34 RCW. If a city or county chooses to adopt the terms and con-
ditions provided in this rule, nothing in this chapter prohibits the 
city or county from adopting additional terms and conditions in the 
adopting ordinance or resolution.

(4) This chapter shall be deemed to provide an alternative method 
to an interlocal agreement for transferring development rights between 
a county and city or town under the regional transfer of development 
rights program, and shall not be construed as imposing any additional 
condition upon the exercise of any other powers vested in counties, 
cities and towns. Nothing in this chapter prohibits a county, city, or 
town from entering into an interlocal agreement under chapter 39.34 
RCW to transfer development rights under the regional program.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 43.362.050. WSR 10-18-066, § 365-198-010, 
filed 8/30/10, effective 9/30/10.]
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